VICKSBURG CLINIC VICKSBURG, MISSISSIPPI

July 22, 1941.

SURGICAL SECTION
OF
WILLARD H. PARSONS, M. D.

Dr. Fred W. Rankin, 271 West Short St., Lexington, Ky.

Dear Dr. Rankin:

I was delighted indeed to learn that you have been chosen President-Elect of the American Medical Association. It is an honor well deserved, and I feel that both you and the Association are to be congratulated. Of course I am greatly pleased.

Trusting that you are well, and with kindest regards,

Sincerely yours,

W. H. Parsons, M. D.

w land Carry

whp-or